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February 15, 1996 

 

Dear Adam Goldstein, 

 

If you recall we spoke on the phone sometime ago; you explained - or rather didn't 

explain - why the Morning Star had refused one of my advertisements. I had intended to 

send out a press release about my libel action but have been warned that if I did so I 

would be in contempt of court; I have though enclosed a copy of Poison On The Rates. I 

am sure you will want to review this fine publication; it was mentioned - somewhat 

unflatteringly - in The Big Issue last month. I would also like to advertise it in the Morning 

Star. 

 

I am sure too you will be as shocked as I was that a registered charity can distribute 

literature which incites the murders of police officers, and I am equally sure that the 

Communist Party will want to take a firm stance against the dissemination of queer porn 

at the expense of the tax- and ratepayer. Last month the British National Party purchased 

a large quantity of these pamphlets which they are adding to their booklist.  

 

The fascists have certainly changed, because according to the Encyclopedia of 

Homosexuality, in Weimar Germany, Marxists attacked homosexuality as a “fascist 

perversion”, while “As early as the 1920s leaders of Western Communist parties began to 

float the idea that...homosexual activity...resulted from the decadence of capitalism in its 

death throes. Homosexuality was to disappear in the healthy new society of the future.”  

 

I sincerely hope that the modern Communist Party - the real Communist Party - is every 

bit as committed to the eradication of this terrible perversion from society as were the 

Stalinists of that period. Which is more than can be said for the bourgeois Trotskyites of 

the so-called Socialist Workers Party. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

A Baron 

 

 

 

 


